December 10, 2015

The Honorable Barack Obama President, United States of America

The Honorable Harry Reid Minority Leader, U.S. Senate

The Honorable Nancy Pelosi Minority Leader, U.S. House of Representatives The Honorable Mitch McConnell Majority Leader, U.S. Senate

The Honorable Paul Ryan Speaker, U.S. House of Representatives

Dear President Obama, Senator McConnell, Senator Reid, Representative Ryan, and Representative Pelosi:

As you work to write legislation that will fund the Federal government in 2016, we urge you to refrain from including extraneous provisions – riders – that would undermine important public health, environmental, and conservation statutes, as well as recent progress the Administration has made in these areas.

Unfortunately, it has come to our attention that a handful of Republicans in Congress are attempting to thwart westerners' hard work and collaborative efforts to preserve the sage-grouse and public land habitat. As we understand it, there are efforts to place a rider in the year-end spending bill that would bar the implementation of the Bureau of Land Management's and the U.S. Forest Service's 15 sage-grouse conservation plans. This would ignore the will of western stakeholders who came together and will result in new litigation and could easily result in the bird being listed under the ESA, an outcome that many of the same members have previously opposed.

As westerners who want to protect our outdoor economies and way of life, including the over \$1 billion in economic output through the outdoor recreation industry that sagebrush ecosystems support every year, we are asking you to reject any effort that undermines the implementation of these common sense plans.

These plans were crafted through the collaboration and hard work of the Departments of the Interior and Agriculture, western states and their governors, local communities and many other stakeholders—including hunters, fishermen, ranchers, business owners, conservationists, and energy companies.

Moreover, these plans were specifically designed to conserve areas with minimal potential for energy development and allow businesses to develop other areas where there is an economically-viable potential for energy development. The plans provide energy developers with the certainty to plan for future development. They reflect a conscious effort by the BLM and Forest Service to manage lands that belong to all Americans in a manner that leaves them in better shape than they are today, all while strengthening our western economy and outdoor way of life.

It is clear that some officials who are attempting to bar the implementation of these plans are simply unwilling to take "yes" for an answer. They are out of touch with the solid, bipartisan majority of westerners who support the plans. Those of us who live in the West have been working diligently with various stakeholders to find common ground to better manage public lands owned by all Americans, while maintaining the multiple use philosophy set forward by visionaries like Gifford Pinchot and

Theodore Roosevelt. Simply put, westerners' years-long investment of time and resources deserves to be respected, and the plans must be given a chance to work.

Throughout the multiyear process that brought us to this point, westerners were able to check their politics at the door and roll up their sleeves when it came to doing the hard work to save the sage-grouse. It's time those in Congress acknowledge that and take a lesson from westerners by allowing the plans to move forward.

Sincerely,

Pamela D. Alfred

USMC Lance Corporal, Retired

Spring Creek, Nevada

Ashley Korenblat Outfitter & Owner Western Spirit Cycling

Moab, Utah

Camilla Simon

Director

Hispanics Enjoying Camping, Hunting & the

Outdoors

Albuquerque, New Mexico

Bill Eikenberry Rancher

Wyoming

Joshua Coursey President & CEO

Muley Fanatics Foundation Green River, Wyoming

Steve Hoffman Executive Director Montana Audubon Helena, Montana

Dave Chadwick Executive Director

Montana Wildlife Federation

Helena, Montana

Suzanne O'Neill Executive Director

Colorado Wildlife Federation

Denver, Colorado

Bill Midcap

Director of External Affairs Rocky Mountain Farmers Union

Denver, Colorado

Peter Metcalfe

CEO, President & Founder

Black Diamond Inc. Salt Lake City, Utah

Chris Saeger Director

Western Values Project

Montana

Larry McKurtis

Backcountry Hunters and Anglers

Nevada

Marne Hayes Director

Businesses for Montana's Outdoors

Bozeman, Montana

Ron Force President

Palouse Audubon Society

Moscow, Idaho

Michael Gibson Executive Director Idaho Wildlife Federation

Boise, Idaho

Clayton Elliot Executive Director

Montana Conservation Voters

Billings, Montana

Michele Christ President

Golden Eagle Audubon Society

Boise, Idaho

Peg Rooney President

Arkansas Valley Audubon Society

Pueblo, Colorado

Dave Moody President

Wyoming Wildlife Federation

Cheyenne, Wyoming

Rose Strickland

Member

2000 Nevada Governor Guinn's Sage Grouse

Conservation Team Reno, Nevada

Gordon Beebe President

Madrone Audubon Society Santa Rosa, California

Chuck Vaughn President

Peregrine Audubon Society

Ukiah, California

David Quadhamer

President

Palos Verdes/South Bay Audubon

Palos Verdes, California

Bruce Schoppe President

Ventura Audubon Society Ventura, California

Becky Herman President

Weminuche Audubon Society Pagosa Springs, Colorado

Pam Piombino President

Boulder County Audubon Boulder, Colorado

Jon Horn President

Black Canyon Audubon Society

Delta, Colorado

Eula Hickam President

Coeur d'Alene Audubon Society

Coeur d'Alene, Idaho

Tina Nappe Member

2014 Governor Sandoval's Sage Grouse

Conservation Team Reno Nevada

Jerry Williams President

Plumas Audubon Society Quincy, California

Heather Dove President

Great Salt Lake Audubon Salt Lake City, Utah

Jack Kirkley

Treasurer & Conservation Chair Pintler Audubon Society

Dillon, Montana

Candace Beery Vice President

Upper Missouri Breaks Audubon

Great Falls, Montana

Beth Hill Treasurer

Upper Missouri Breaks Audubon

Great Falls, Montana

Kay Mitchell President

Flathead Audubon Kalispell, Montana

Harry Love President

Kern Audubon Society Bakersfield, California Becky Peters President

Bitterroot Audubon Hamilton, Montana

Loreene Reid President

Sacajawea Audubon Bozeman, Montana

Rose Leach President

Five Valleys Audubon Missoula, Montana

Janice Miller President

Last Chance Audubon Helena, Montana

Jim Rogers President

Mission Mountain Audubon

Polson, Montana

G. Victor Leipzig, Ph.D.

President

Sea and Sage Audubon Society

Irvine, California

Steve Regele President

Yellowstone Valley Audubon

Billings, Montana

Maeve Sowles President

Lane County Audubon Eugene, Oregon

Ann Vileisis President

Kalmiopsis Audubon Society

Port Orford, Oregon

Eric Bjorkman President

Vancouver Audubon Society Vancouver, Washington

Barbara Salzman

President

Marin Audubon Society Mill Valley, California

Ann Spiers President

Vashon-Maury Island Audubon Society

Vashon, Washington

Deb Nickerson President

Black Hills Audubon Society Olympia, Washington

Anna Swartz President

Whidbey Audubon Society of Whidbey Island

Oak Harbor, Washington

Kathleen Snyder

President

Pilchuck Audubon Society Everett, Washington

Hal M. Genger President

Redwood Region Audubon Society

Arcata, California

Dan Streiffert

Chair

Rainier Audubon Society Auburn, Washington

Pam Borso President

North Cascades Audubon Bellingham, Washington

Barb Gorges Board Member

High Plains Audubon Society

Cheyenne, Wyoming

Andrea Orabona Vice President

Red Desert Audubon Society

Lander, Wyoming